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Minutes of South Ferriby Annual Parish Meeting held at 7pm on Monday 13th May 2019, at the 
Village Hall, South Ferriby. 

 

Present:  Cllr Roy Holloway, Cllr Alan Fisher, Cllr Sara Haddon, Cllr Dave Mouncey, Cllr Noreen Cecil-
Purvis, Cllr Sharron Sibson, Cllr Dewi Bennett, Cllr Andi Wilford. 

  Clerk – Holly Hanson 
 

 
 
AM19/20 –0501 Minutes of Previous meeting 

a) Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 14th May 2018 were approved and 
signed.  
 

AM19/20 –0502 Matters arising 
There were no matters arising 

 

AM19/20 –0503 Chairman’s Report 
a) Councillor Roy Holloway, Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council mad a brief presentation on the 

work of the Council over the previous year, starting with the progress made with the Flood 
Defences, thanking all members of the Council with special thanks to Cllrs Haddon and Mouncey 
for their extensive hard work and efforts in achieving a satisfactory result on the project. 
Cllr Holloway cited that it had been a difficult year as the Council had been without a Clerk for 
several months but thanked the new Clerk for her efforts and work to get the Council back into 
shape. 
Cllr Mouncey had worked hard throughout the year on the Community Flowerbeds, with the 
result that the village looked much brighter and more cheerful, Cllr Holloway extended thanks 
on behalf of the whole village for this. 
Cllr Holloway referenced the important work of the CEMEX liaison committee in ensuring 
ongoing support. 
Infrastructure items such as path maintenance, gully cleaning, parking restrictions, etc, had 
been addressed during the year through work with North Lincs Council 
 
Cllr Holloway extended thanks to all Councillors for their hard work, efforts and dedication 
throughout the year, and to the residents of South Ferriby for taking care of the village and 
contributing to the community in a variety of ways. 
 
Looking to the forthcoming year, Cllr Holloway cited that along with the usual Parish Council 
work, the Council would be working to put together a neighbourhood plan for the village, 
overseeing the completion of the flood defence works and would continue to try to make the 
village a pleasant place to live. 

 

AM19/20 –0504 Public Comment 
a) Councillors extended their thanks to Cllr Holloway for his hard work throughout the year as 

Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council.  
b) Cllr Haddon expressed disappointment that no Ward Councillors had attended the meeting. 

 
The meeting closed at 7.15pm. 


